Rotary Club of North Tulsa
July Board Meeting Minutes
Board Members in Attendance:
	Wallace A. Williams-Board Chair
	Donald Rose-President
	Ron Petty-Treasurer
	Anne Williams-Past President/EarlyAct Chair 
	Sabrina Ware-Foundation Chair

Items of Discussion:
· New Board members have not been established for the new Rotary year
· The Board Chair requested Financials to be sent at least 24 hours before the Board meetings
· Board Chair requested Treasurer to send Rotary Invoice to new member Trisha Kerkstra for payment
· Treasurer Report given by Ron Petty for May & June 2022 Financials
· The treasurer's report included the financial drain lunches have been on our club.  
· During the Financial report discovery of a missing deposit made by Wallace Williams.  Ron Petty will check and review the deposits made and report in the next Board meeting.
· Anne Williams makes a motion to accept the Financial Report with Amendments.  Motion seconded by Donald Rose.
· Contact Information for all new club members is needed to update our records.
-Artis Jemison-all correspondence will be sent to his brother Keith Jemison 

· Etiquette & Ed Lacy Scholarship Luncheon Discussion
-Revenue from monies received from the Luncheon held at Goodwill Tulsa; After much discussion Sabrina Ware makes a motion for monies collected on that date to be placed in the General Fund until monies from the Rotary grants are received.  Once received, monies collected will be designated to each project.  Motion seconded by Donald Rose.
-As of the date of the July Board meeting, Scholarship checks have not been sent to the schools of the two scholarship winners.  The treasurer will send out checks soon.
-Donald Rose reports he owes the District Office for P.E.T.S. for a dinner cost from last Rotary year.  He will send a check in to the office as soon as possible.

· New Member Club assignments will be discussed in the Club Assembly Rotary meetings in July.  
· Anne Williams reminded us it is time to pay the Annual cost for our Zoom account.
-Post Office Club Mailbox Fee is due November 2022.  Discussion: Robert Williams has the only key to the mailbox.  








· Club President-Donald Rose remarks:
-The WIFI password at OSU-Tulsa will change monthly;
-Request for each member to bring their own lunch for the first meeting in July
-Anne Williams volunteers to be Sergeant of Arms for the month of July.  Discussion of the Club assignments will be discussed at the Club Assembly meetings in July
-Ruth Gaines is showing active in the new Rotary year (July 2022-June 2023).  She has not responded to Donald Rose's calls or emails Discussion: Wallace will send a letter to Ruth regarding her membership intentions.  This letter will give her a date on which to respond.  If there is no response, the Club can terminate membership by the end of December 2022.










	
	




